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PASTORAL TEAM
Rev. Daniel Bombardier, Parish Administrator, ext. 306  
 dbombardier@dol.ca
Rev. Paul Kim, Parochial Vicar, ext. 202  pkim@dol.ca
Debbie Walsh, Pastoral Minister, ext. 203  dwalsh@dol.ca
Sylvain Patry, Coordinator of Youth Ministry, ext. 206    spatry@dol.ca
Doug Manners, Business Administrator, ext. 205 dmanners@dol.ca
Deacon Gaston Mabaya,  gmabaya@dol.ca

ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT
Jolanda Squire, ext. 208 jsquire@dol.ca

PARISH SECRETARY
Mary Cole, ext. 201  stmichlon@dol.ca

CUSTODIAN/HALL COORDINATOR
Laszlo Molnar, ext. 210 lmolnar@dol.ca

PRE-AUTHORIZED MONTHLY SUNDAY 
OFFERTORY GIFT (PAG)
Contact Jolanda Squire at ext. 208

FINANCE COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSON  Cherylann Grace

PASTORAL COUNCIL CHAIRPERSON Theresa O’Leary

SCHEDULE OF EUCHARISTIC CELEBRATIONS
Saturday   5:00 p.m.
Sunday   8:30 a.m., 10:30 a.m. & 12:30 p.m. 
St. Josephine Bakhita (African Caribbean Catholic 
Community) Mass - 4th Sunday of each month at 2:30 p.m.

WEEKDAY MASSES
Monday & Saturday  No mass
Tuesday & Thursday   12:00 noon
Wednesday & Friday   8:00 a.m.

PARISH SCHOOLS
St. Kateri School    519-675-4410

St. Mark's School    519-675-4421

St. Michael's School    519-675-4424

St. Catherine of Siena School    519-675-4437

Mother Teresa Secondary School   519-675-4433

MINISTRIES TO CHILDREN
Restart date to be advised.

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION
Saturday 9:00 am to 10:00 am or by appointment.

SACRAMENTS
Baptism – 1st Sunday of each month at 2:00pm or any Sunday Mass

Baptismal Preparation – Contact Fr. Paul Kim

Marriage – Arrangements to be made at least six months in advance

Marriage Preparation – tba

Priesthood/Religious Life – Fr. Daniel Bombardier, Fr. Paul Kim

Sacrament of the Sick – available upon request

First Reconciliation (Gr. 2) - registration required in December 

First Communion (Gr. 2) - registration required in December 

Confirmation (Gr. 8) - registration required in September

COMMUNION TO THE SICK: Contact the Parish Office.

CATHOLIC WOMEN'S LEAGUE (CWL): President – Dorothy Solomon

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS: Grand Knight - Marty McAllister

PRAYER LINE: Prayer requests are received at 
stmichlon@dol.ca or phone 519-433-6689

OFFICE HOURS
Monday to Friday 8:30 a.m. - Noon & 1:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m.

St. Michael's Parish
511 CHEAPSIDE ST., LONDON, ONTARIO N5Y 3X5               PHONE 519-433-6689

E-MAIL: stmichlon@dol.ca            www.stmichaelslondon.ca

A Welcoming Eucharistic Community, Sharing Faith and Reaching Out to All

DONOHUE
FUNERAL HOME

Only KROWN provides a product in the market today that does not contain any

solvents and is non-toxic. THIS MAKES KROWN ENVIRONMENTALLY FRIENDLY!

Only KROWN can be effectively sprayed in ANY type of WEATHER and in ANY season

Recommended

Items for Bulletin due by noon Monday.1140 Sunningdale Rd. E.  519.660.6815  www.springhillflowers.com

Weddings & Special
Events are our Passion

Expect Elegance &
Attention to Detail
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SPOT

John Donohue, Patrick Donohue
We will assist in all areas of bereavement, be it burial, cremation,

pre-need or at-need services.
362 Waterloo St. at King    519-434-2708   donohuefuneralhome.ca

Year Round Service
Computerized Preparation

Bookkeeping Services

www.londonkrown.com

Mike Beukeboom  519.432.3337
Book your next appt. at 565 Glasgow St.
*KROWN will not void manufacturer's warranty.

Complete Family
Dental Care

Dr. Giulio Spagnuolo
info@wesmiledentistry.ca

81 Oxford Street West
519-661-0042

www.WeSmileDentistry.ca

SPOT

Dr. Paul Pispidikis
586 Oxford St. E.  

519-435-1263
www.ChiropracticLondon.ca

H A R R I S
FUNERAL HOME LTD

220 St. James St. at Richmond
Steve Harris

519-433-7253

the Esthene Dental centrethe Esthene Dental centre
John Demarco, DDS

879 Waterloo St.  519-672-5373 • theesthenecentre.com

118-1920 Dundas St.      519-457-7670
www.argyletaxservice.com     argyletaxservice@gmail.com

SPOT

HANGING

LOCAL
LOCAL
LOCAL

KENSINGTON VILLAGE
Offering Compassion,

Comfort and Care
Retirement and
Long Term Care

1340 Huron Street

519-455-3910
www.svch.ca

Minute
Brake
& Muffler

Daniel A. Jewellery
Repair And Custom Design

467 Wharncliff  Rd S., Unit 3

Cash for gold

Appraisals while you wait
519-660-8383

DanielAjewellery@hotmail.com

SPOT

Dave Pizzey
Owner~Manager

Independently Owned & Operated Since 1887 LOGAN FUNERAL HOME
371 Dundas Street, London, Ontario

www.loganfh.ca            519-433-6181

Also operating the EVANS FUNERAL HOME,
648 Hamilton Road

St. Peter's Cemetery And
Holy Family Chapel Mausoleum

London's ONLY Catholic Cemetery

806 Victoria Street  519-451-9120
CatholicCemeteries.on.ca

"We Care For The Ones You Love""We Care For The Ones You Love"
7835 Confederation Line, Watford7835 Confederation Line, Watford

519 876 3452519 876 3452
www.BrooksideRetirementLiving.comwww.BrooksideRetirementLiving.com

TO ADVERTISE IN THIS SPACE PLEASE CALL
1-800-268-2637

THE PERFECT
TO ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS!

SPOTSPOT

387 Burwell St

519-435-1899

www.londonaudiology.com

709 Wonderland Road North    519-641-1793
westviewfc@rogers.com

www.westviewfuneralchapel.com

1490 Highbury Avenue North    519-457-1397
northview@rogers.com

www.northviewfuneralchapel.com

Trusted
Compassionate

Affordable
Both locations

locally owned and
operated by

Paul Needham

Remember...
Let our advertisers know
you saw their ad here.

Shopping Locally Saves Gas!

Call

1-800-268-2637

for this space
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Epiphany of the Lord



JANUARY 2ND, 2022 EPIPHANY OF THE LORD 

 

Reservations are not needed for Weekday Mass 
All required protocols for mass attendance will continue to be practiced. 

Mass Intentions 
   

 Tuesday, January 4 - 12:00 noon  
Ruth Cowan requested by Mike Cowan 

Dr. Zelenko requested by Phoeby Sheldan 
Intentions of Dr. Valerie-Dawn Girhiny  

requested by The Bodnar Family 
 

 Wednesday, January 5 - 8:00 am  
Nicola & Marianna Ferro  

requested by Carmen & Claudio De Vincenzo 
Christina & Silvestro Del Re  

requested by Carmen & Claudio De Vincenzo 
Pasquale & Pasqualina De Vincenzo  

requested by Carmen & Claudio De Vincenzo 
 

 Thursday, January 6- 12:00 noon  
Fr. Stephen Bodnar requested by The Bodnar Family 

Intentions of Father Nicholas requested by The Bodnar Family 
Father Marton Hernady requested by The Bodnar Family 

 

 Friday, January 7 - 8:00 am  
Norbert Patrao requested by Philameno Patrao 
Paschal Ojukwu requested by Chinelo Ojukwu 

Anita Renaud requested by Theresa Bombardier 
 

January 9th, 2022 Baptism of the Lord 
First Reading: Isaiah 40:1-5, 9-11 

Second Reading: Titus 2:11-14, 3:4-7 
Gospel: Luke 3:15-16, 21-22 
http://www.usccb.org/bible/ �
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This Week at St. Michael’s 
Monday, January 3 
• Parish Closed 
• 5:30 pm—Northern Hospitality take out meals—Outside Pick up 

at south east corner Hall Doors 
Friday, January 7 
• 8:30 am to 10:00 am—Exposition—Nave 
• 10:00 am to 10:30 am—Benediction—Nave 
• 10:30 am—Divine Mercy—Nave 
Saturday, January 8 and/or Sunday, January 9  
• Live Stream Mass—Please Visit Website for Mass Time 
 

https://stmichaelslondon.ca/live-stream 

Some of our Parishioners 
have allergies and are 
sensitive to perfume.  

We invite people to refrain 
from using perfume  

and cologne. 

Please pray for all those who have died. 
 

Sunday Collection 
December 19th, 2021 

Regular Offertory $4,675 
Pre-Authorized Gift $3,852 

PayPal $310 &  Pllenty $356  
Thank you for your continued 

generosity!   

FAMILY OF PARISH 
Check this area of the bulletin each week for news and notes on our  

Family of Parish. What do we have to share? Our Family will consist of 
St. Peter’s Cathedral Basilica, St. Josephine Bakhita African-Caribbean 
Community and us! When does it start? The Family will be officially 

announced January 2022 with Pastor and Associates named. 
We will be activated in July of 2022. 

St. Josephine Bakhita African-Caribbean Catholic 
Community. London, Ontario - We are inviting all Afri-
cans, Caribbean and anyone who would like to join us for 

our monthly Masses. Our Mass is held on the 4th Sunday of every 
month at St. Michael Parish, 511 Cheapside St. London at 2:30 pm. 
Kindly join us for this amazing time in the presence of the Lord. 
Mass will be celebrated on Sun Jan 23, 2022 at 2:30 pm. 

Extension of the Dispensation from the Sunday Obligation- As 
communicated to priests and parishes in the diocese on November 
12th, 2021, Bishop Fabbro has extended the dispensation from the 
Sunday obligation up to and including Sunday February 27th, 2022 
 
 

Please visit the Diocese of London website at https://www.dol.ca/  to 
find the latest updates from Bishop Fabbro, scroll to Diocesan News.  
 
 

Please follow the Diocese of London on:  
Twitter- https://twitter.com/DOL_ca 
Facebook - https://www.facebook.com/www.dol.ca/ 
YouTube - https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCqJU-
b_pjwQvnlxFnZzAPAA �

Stay Up To Date - Visit St. Michael’s Parish Website  
 

Please visit our parish website to find information about the Parish. 
 

Our home page web address is: 
https://stmichaelslondon.ca/ 

 

To view our latest news: 
https://stmichaelslondon.ca/latest-news 

Safety is Key – In the interest of caring for each other, you can be a 
great help in maintaining a safe environment. If you are entering or 
leaving the Church and feel that the walkways on premises are at all 
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of the priests, staff or ushers of this fact. We will deal with it in a timely 
manner. Thank you for your attention. 

The Children’s Bible is available online weekly at  https://
thekidsbulletin.com/#jp-carousel-3374 You are invited to print the bulle-
tin for your child and set a few minutes aside to talk about what they 
heard and participate in the fun activities in the bulletin. For those una-
ble to attend mass, you can tune into Sunday mass by following this 
link as well. https://stmichaelslondon.ca/sunday-mass 

i.d.9:16 A Community of Missionary Disciples  
Please check Facebook page London Ontario i.d, visit www.id916.com 
or email id916london@gmail.com to get the latest information about 
i.d.9:16 upcoming events and how to register.   

Adult Faith Formation from the Comfort of Your Own Home 
The Diocese of London continues to partner with Dayton University to 
provide all parishioners with affordable, high quality formation oppor-
tunities. The next cycle of classes starts January 17, 2022. Registra-
tion is now open and closes on January 12.The next cycle of learning 
offers a number of courses. For a complete list of course offerings 
and for more information https://vlcff.udayton.edu/calendar/
#cycle_1_2022_English If you have questions, please email us 
at pastoralservicesadmin@dol.ca. 

Divine Mercy Chaplet - Immediately following the 8:00 am mass, 
the Divine Mercy Chaplet will be prayed in the Church. Each Friday we 
will continue this beautiful prayer. Please note on the first Friday of the 
month, the Chaplet will be prayed following 10:00 am Benediction. 

St. Peter’s Cemetery  
 

Please visit https://dol.ca/about-our-catholic-cemeteries or phone 
519-451-9120 to find out the most up to date protocols. 

Canadian Catholic Bioethics Institute Bioethics Matters are avail-
able on line at http://www.ccbi-utoronto.ca/bioethics-matters/ 

JANUARY 2ND, 2022 EPIPHANY OF THE LORD 

Walking With the RCIA:   
 

It takes a parish to initiate! 
 

With the Advent Season complete, we enter into the 
Christmas Season and celebrate the great gift of 

God With Us.  We continue to pray with and for our Inquirers and 
Candidates who have responded to the whispers of the Spirit inviting 
them to journey in relationship with our Triuune God.  Not even a 
pandemic can silence the call of the Holy Spirit.   
We are blessed to have sponsors who are the bridge to the commu-
nity for these seekers.  Let us give thanks to God for so many bless-
ings!  What are you thankful for today?  
 

Alexandra, Stephanie, Tiffany, Katianna, Cora, Jano, Courtney, Na-
talie, Geoffrey, Dawn, Katie, Mikyla, Emmanuel, Kim, David, Abdbuko-
la, Genivieve, Nicole, Kim, Andre, Avery, Julian, Scarlett, Lukas, John    

May you continue to respond to the prompting of the  
Holy Spirit in your life. 

CWL News  

 

Happy New Year to all our members!  
As we begin 2022, it is a good time to reflect on the CWL’s 

core values of faith, service, and social justice and how we can live 
these out in our lives.  
 

January Prayer Intention - As the colder months are upon us, let 
us pray for our brothers and sisters who are homeless.  

Sunday Mass - Reservations are Needed to Attend 
 

Saturday 5:00 pm, Sunday 8:30 am, 10:30 am and 12:30 pm.  
The number of people in the church will be guided by the directives of 
the government and the Bishop of London. We require registering. This 
can be done by going to the Parish website https://stmichaelslondon.ca/
mass-reservations or by phone 519-433-6689 for those who are unable 
to use the website.  

Arrival for Mass: We would like to remind everyone that we are still 
required to maintain COVID protocols to attend Mass. This includes 
registering for Mass as well as checking in at the entrance to the 
Church. Our volunteers dedicate their time and are here 45 minutes 
before Mass to do this properly. Our volunteers also wish to celebrate 
Mass with the congregation, and they cannot do this when they are 
checking in late arrivals. This is a reminder to arrive early for Mass as 
the doors will be closed and late admittance cannot be permitted.  

Pllenty Giving - You can donate with a credit or debit card. We have 
added another form of electronic giving. Your smart phone can now 
be used as a convenient way of supporting St. Michael's. To make a 
donation through Pllenty or PayPal please visit our website https://
stmichaelslondon.ca/make-a-donation  

Offertory Envelope Pick Up - The 2022 envelopes are available 
from the parish office during regular office hours. Please call if you 
plan to come by. If you do not have a boxed set assigned to you and 
would like one, please contact the office stmichlon@dol.ca or 519-
433-6689.  

First Reconciliation and First Com-
munion this year, Registration is now 
open on St. Michael’s website or  forms 
are available in the Narthex.   
We look forward to journeying in faith 
with you and your family to prepare your 
child to meet Christ in Sacrament  

A house blessing on the feast of the Epiphany  
There is a tradition of inscribing door lintels with the initials, 
20+C+M+B+22, using chalk on this day.  These letters represent the 
three initials of the Magi’s names written  between the number of the 
year,  separated by four crosses.  The letters also form an acronym for  
a most appropriate prayer: Christus Mansionem Benedicat, “May 
Christ bless this house.” 
 

Happy New Year and Happy Epiphany, 
St. Michael’s Staff 

Catholic Websites: www.stmichaelslondon.ca, 
www.catholiccemeteries.on.ca, www.saltandlighttv.org, www.dol.ca,  

  www.catholic.net,www.catholicnews.com & www.vatican.va 

Dear Friends, 
 

Throughout the Advent and Christmas season we at St. Michael’s 
Parish prepared our hearts and homes well to celebrate the birth 
of Jesus.    We rediscovered the greatest and most perfect gift 
God has ever given. Through the lighting of candles, decorating 
the sanctuary and church, singing the carols and all those other 
preparations we made, we reminded ourselves once again that 
the gift of Christmas came in the person of Jesus, wrapped in 
swaddling clothes.   
 

I offer words of thanks to all who made the Christmas celebrations 
a great success.   A special thank you to our dedicated staff and 
volunteers.   There was a great sense of joy and enthusiasm in 
the air despite the reality of COVID restrictions.  Thank you to our 
music ministers who always enliven our celebrations. Thank you 
to all who helped out with the various ministries during our Christ-
mas celebrations.  Thank you to those who decorated our church 
and grounds so beautifully for the Christmas Season.  Thank you 
for the many Christmas cards, gifts and goodies sent to the office 
and rectory.  Please know these were greatly appreciated. 
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The Canadian Conference of Catholic Bishop's for Daily Readings.   
 

http://ec2-34-245-7-114.eu-west-1.compute.amazonaws.com/ 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS CHRISTMAS ART...  
Congratulations to all the children who participated in the 
Knights of Columbus Christmas Art competition.  St. Kateri 
and St. Catherine of Siena Schools clearly have some 

budding artists. 
 

Each piece of artwork is a masterpiece reflecting the how the story 
of Christmas dwells in the heart of the artist. The outstanding pieces 
of art are on display in the Narthex. 
 

Thank you Mike Specht, member of the Knights of Columbus for 
continuing this tradition. The artwork certainly brings a spark of 
hope, light and joy to the halls of St. Michaels. 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS  
Congratulations to the following students who won prizes 
from the Knights of Columbus Council #12820 “Keep 
Christ in Christmas” poster contest: A 

Ages 5-7 First place – Sophie Wood - St. Catherine of Siena 
Ages 5-7 Runner Up – Gosim Anaedu - St. Catherine of Siena  
Ages 8-10 First Place – Aliya Serezo – St. Mark  
Ages 8-10 Runner Up – Jessica Damaren – St. Mark  
Ages 11-14 First Place – Aeryn Gonzales – St. Mark 
Ages 11-14 Runner Up – Kyla Ross – St. Catherine of Siena  

Thanks to all who submitted a Christmas poster this year! 

Livestream Masses - To participate Live with us please vis-
it: www.stmichaelslondon.ca/live-stream and click on the link pro-
vided. Masses will be archived on the parish YouTube channel (St. 
Michael's London Masses), Facebook page (St Michaels London 
North parishes) and Vimeo page (St. Michael's Parish London, ON)  

Pre-Authorized Giving –  Have you thought more about making 
the move to PAG? It will save you money on cheques, you won’t 
have to remember your envelope, it is safe and so easy to do. Please 
consider enrolling in the PAG program. Contact the parish office by 
phone or email stmichlon@dol.ca . You can sign up on the Parish 
website with a credit card via PayPal. Thank you! 

Lee
Typewritten Text
223 - 1



JANUARY 2ND, 2022 EPIPHANY OF THE LORD 

 

Reservations are not needed for Weekday Mass 
All required protocols for mass attendance will continue to be practiced. 

Mass Intentions 
   

 Tuesday, January 4 - 12:00 noon  
Ruth Cowan requested by Mike Cowan 

Dr. Zelenko requested by Phoeby Sheldan 
Intentions of Dr. Valerie-Dawn Girhiny  

requested by The Bodnar Family 
 

 Wednesday, January 5 - 8:00 am  
Nicola & Marianna Ferro  

requested by Carmen & Claudio De Vincenzo 
Christina & Silvestro Del Re  

requested by Carmen & Claudio De Vincenzo 
Pasquale & Pasqualina De Vincenzo  

requested by Carmen & Claudio De Vincenzo 
 

 Thursday, January 6- 12:00 noon  
Fr. Stephen Bodnar requested by The Bodnar Family 

Intentions of Father Nicholas requested by The Bodnar Family 
Father Marton Hernady requested by The Bodnar Family 

 

 Friday, January 7 - 8:00 am  
Norbert Patrao requested by Philameno Patrao 
Paschal Ojukwu requested by Chinelo Ojukwu 

Anita Renaud requested by Theresa Bombardier 
 

January 9th, 2022 Baptism of the Lord 
First Reading: Isaiah 40:1-5, 9-11 

Second Reading: Titus 2:11-14, 3:4-7 
Gospel: Luke 3:15-16, 21-22 
http://www.usccb.org/bible/ �
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This Week at St. Michael’s 
Monday, January 3 
• Parish Closed 
• 5:30 pm—Northern Hospitality take out meals—Outside Pick up 

at south east corner Hall Doors 
Friday, January 7 
• 8:30 am to 10:00 am—Exposition—Nave 
• 10:00 am to 10:30 am—Benediction—Nave 
• 10:30 am—Divine Mercy—Nave 
Saturday, January 8 and/or Sunday, January 9  
• Live Stream Mass—Please Visit Website for Mass Time 
 

https://stmichaelslondon.ca/live-stream 

Some of our Parishioners 
have allergies and are 
sensitive to perfume.  

We invite people to refrain 
from using perfume  

and cologne. 

Please pray for all those who have died. 
 

Sunday Collection 
December 19th, 2021 

Regular Offertory $4,675 
Pre-Authorized Gift $3,852 

PayPal $310 &  Pllenty $356  
Thank you for your continued 

generosity!   

FAMILY OF PARISH 
Check this area of the bulletin each week for news and notes on our  

Family of Parish. What do we have to share? Our Family will consist of 
St. Peter’s Cathedral Basilica, St. Josephine Bakhita African-Caribbean 
Community and us! When does it start? The Family will be officially 

announced January 2022 with Pastor and Associates named. 
We will be activated in July of 2022. 

St. Josephine Bakhita African-Caribbean Catholic 
Community. London, Ontario - We are inviting all Afri-
cans, Caribbean and anyone who would like to join us for 

our monthly Masses. Our Mass is held on the 4th Sunday of every 
month at St. Michael Parish, 511 Cheapside St. London at 2:30 pm. 
Kindly join us for this amazing time in the presence of the Lord. 
Mass will be celebrated on Sun Jan 23, 2022 at 2:30 pm. 

Extension of the Dispensation from the Sunday Obligation- As 
communicated to priests and parishes in the diocese on November 
12th, 2021, Bishop Fabbro has extended the dispensation from the 
Sunday obligation up to and including Sunday February 27th, 2022 
 
 

Please visit the Diocese of London website at https://www.dol.ca/  to 
find the latest updates from Bishop Fabbro, scroll to Diocesan News.  
 
 

Please follow the Diocese of London on:  
Twitter- https://twitter.com/DOL_ca 
Facebook - https://www.facebook.com/www.dol.ca/ 
YouTube - https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCqJU-
b_pjwQvnlxFnZzAPAA �

Stay Up To Date - Visit St. Michael’s Parish Website  
 

Please visit our parish website to find information about the Parish. 
 

Our home page web address is: 
https://stmichaelslondon.ca/ 

 

To view our latest news: 
https://stmichaelslondon.ca/latest-news 

Safety is Key – In the interest of caring for each other, you can be a 
great help in maintaining a safe environment. If you are entering or 
leaving the Church and feel that the walkways on premises are at all 
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of the priests, staff or ushers of this fact. We will deal with it in a timely 
manner. Thank you for your attention. 

The Children’s Bible is available online weekly at  https://
thekidsbulletin.com/#jp-carousel-3374 You are invited to print the bulle-
tin for your child and set a few minutes aside to talk about what they 
heard and participate in the fun activities in the bulletin. For those una-
ble to attend mass, you can tune into Sunday mass by following this 
link as well. https://stmichaelslondon.ca/sunday-mass 

i.d.9:16 A Community of Missionary Disciples  
Please check Facebook page London Ontario i.d, visit www.id916.com 
or email id916london@gmail.com to get the latest information about 
i.d.9:16 upcoming events and how to register.   

Adult Faith Formation from the Comfort of Your Own Home 
The Diocese of London continues to partner with Dayton University to 
provide all parishioners with affordable, high quality formation oppor-
tunities. The next cycle of classes starts January 17, 2022. Registra-
tion is now open and closes on January 12.The next cycle of learning 
offers a number of courses. For a complete list of course offerings 
and for more information https://vlcff.udayton.edu/calendar/
#cycle_1_2022_English If you have questions, please email us 
at pastoralservicesadmin@dol.ca. 

Divine Mercy Chaplet - Immediately following the 8:00 am mass, 
the Divine Mercy Chaplet will be prayed in the Church. Each Friday we 
will continue this beautiful prayer. Please note on the first Friday of the 
month, the Chaplet will be prayed following 10:00 am Benediction. 

St. Peter’s Cemetery  
 

Please visit https://dol.ca/about-our-catholic-cemeteries or phone 
519-451-9120 to find out the most up to date protocols. 

Canadian Catholic Bioethics Institute Bioethics Matters are avail-
able on line at http://www.ccbi-utoronto.ca/bioethics-matters/ 

JANUARY 2ND, 2022 EPIPHANY OF THE LORD 

Walking With the RCIA:   
 

It takes a parish to initiate! 
 

With the Advent Season complete, we enter into the 
Christmas Season and celebrate the great gift of 

God With Us.  We continue to pray with and for our Inquirers and 
Candidates who have responded to the whispers of the Spirit inviting 
them to journey in relationship with our Triuune God.  Not even a 
pandemic can silence the call of the Holy Spirit.   
We are blessed to have sponsors who are the bridge to the commu-
nity for these seekers.  Let us give thanks to God for so many bless-
ings!  What are you thankful for today?  
 

Alexandra, Stephanie, Tiffany, Katianna, Cora, Jano, Courtney, Na-
talie, Geoffrey, Dawn, Katie, Mikyla, Emmanuel, Kim, David, Abdbuko-
la, Genivieve, Nicole, Kim, Andre, Avery, Julian, Scarlett, Lukas, John    

May you continue to respond to the prompting of the  
Holy Spirit in your life. 

CWL News  

 

Happy New Year to all our members!  
As we begin 2022, it is a good time to reflect on the CWL’s 

core values of faith, service, and social justice and how we can live 
these out in our lives.  
 

January Prayer Intention - As the colder months are upon us, let 
us pray for our brothers and sisters who are homeless.  

Sunday Mass - Reservations are Needed to Attend 
 

Saturday 5:00 pm, Sunday 8:30 am, 10:30 am and 12:30 pm.  
The number of people in the church will be guided by the directives of 
the government and the Bishop of London. We require registering. This 
can be done by going to the Parish website https://stmichaelslondon.ca/
mass-reservations or by phone 519-433-6689 for those who are unable 
to use the website.  

Arrival for Mass: We would like to remind everyone that we are still 
required to maintain COVID protocols to attend Mass. This includes 
registering for Mass as well as checking in at the entrance to the 
Church. Our volunteers dedicate their time and are here 45 minutes 
before Mass to do this properly. Our volunteers also wish to celebrate 
Mass with the congregation, and they cannot do this when they are 
checking in late arrivals. This is a reminder to arrive early for Mass as 
the doors will be closed and late admittance cannot be permitted.  

Pllenty Giving - You can donate with a credit or debit card. We have 
added another form of electronic giving. Your smart phone can now 
be used as a convenient way of supporting St. Michael's. To make a 
donation through Pllenty or PayPal please visit our website https://
stmichaelslondon.ca/make-a-donation  

Offertory Envelope Pick Up - The 2022 envelopes are available 
from the parish office during regular office hours. Please call if you 
plan to come by. If you do not have a boxed set assigned to you and 
would like one, please contact the office stmichlon@dol.ca or 519-
433-6689.  

First Reconciliation and First Com-
munion this year, Registration is now 
open on St. Michael’s website or  forms 
are available in the Narthex.   
We look forward to journeying in faith 
with you and your family to prepare your 
child to meet Christ in Sacrament  

A house blessing on the feast of the Epiphany  
There is a tradition of inscribing door lintels with the initials, 
20+C+M+B+22, using chalk on this day.  These letters represent the 
three initials of the Magi’s names written  between the number of the 
year,  separated by four crosses.  The letters also form an acronym for  
a most appropriate prayer: Christus Mansionem Benedicat, “May 
Christ bless this house.” 
 

Happy New Year and Happy Epiphany, 
St. Michael’s Staff 

Catholic Websites: www.stmichaelslondon.ca, 
www.catholiccemeteries.on.ca, www.saltandlighttv.org, www.dol.ca,  

  www.catholic.net,www.catholicnews.com & www.vatican.va 

Dear Friends, 
 

Throughout the Advent and Christmas season we at St. Michael’s 
Parish prepared our hearts and homes well to celebrate the birth 
of Jesus.    We rediscovered the greatest and most perfect gift 
God has ever given. Through the lighting of candles, decorating 
the sanctuary and church, singing the carols and all those other 
preparations we made, we reminded ourselves once again that 
the gift of Christmas came in the person of Jesus, wrapped in 
swaddling clothes.   
 

I offer words of thanks to all who made the Christmas celebrations 
a great success.   A special thank you to our dedicated staff and 
volunteers.   There was a great sense of joy and enthusiasm in 
the air despite the reality of COVID restrictions.  Thank you to our 
music ministers who always enliven our celebrations. Thank you 
to all who helped out with the various ministries during our Christ-
mas celebrations.  Thank you to those who decorated our church 
and grounds so beautifully for the Christmas Season.  Thank you 
for the many Christmas cards, gifts and goodies sent to the office 
and rectory.  Please know these were greatly appreciated. 

�������	�
����

The Canadian Conference of Catholic Bishop's for Daily Readings.   
 

http://ec2-34-245-7-114.eu-west-1.compute.amazonaws.com/ 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS CHRISTMAS ART...  
Congratulations to all the children who participated in the 
Knights of Columbus Christmas Art competition.  St. Kateri 
and St. Catherine of Siena Schools clearly have some 

budding artists. 
 

Each piece of artwork is a masterpiece reflecting the how the story 
of Christmas dwells in the heart of the artist. The outstanding pieces 
of art are on display in the Narthex. 
 

Thank you Mike Specht, member of the Knights of Columbus for 
continuing this tradition. The artwork certainly brings a spark of 
hope, light and joy to the halls of St. Michaels. 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS  
Congratulations to the following students who won prizes 
from the Knights of Columbus Council #12820 “Keep 
Christ in Christmas” poster contest: A 

Ages 5-7 First place – Sophie Wood - St. Catherine of Siena 
Ages 5-7 Runner Up – Gosim Anaedu - St. Catherine of Siena  
Ages 8-10 First Place – Aliya Serezo – St. Mark  
Ages 8-10 Runner Up – Jessica Damaren – St. Mark  
Ages 11-14 First Place – Aeryn Gonzales – St. Mark 
Ages 11-14 Runner Up – Kyla Ross – St. Catherine of Siena  

Thanks to all who submitted a Christmas poster this year! 

Livestream Masses - To participate Live with us please vis-
it: www.stmichaelslondon.ca/live-stream and click on the link pro-
vided. Masses will be archived on the parish YouTube channel (St. 
Michael's London Masses), Facebook page (St Michaels London 
North parishes) and Vimeo page (St. Michael's Parish London, ON)  

Pre-Authorized Giving –  Have you thought more about making 
the move to PAG? It will save you money on cheques, you won’t 
have to remember your envelope, it is safe and so easy to do. Please 
consider enrolling in the PAG program. Contact the parish office by 
phone or email stmichlon@dol.ca . You can sign up on the Parish 
website with a credit card via PayPal. Thank you! 

Lee
Typewritten Text
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PASTORAL TEAM
Rev. Daniel Bombardier, Parish Administrator, ext. 306  
 dbombardier@dol.ca
Rev. Paul Kim, Parochial Vicar, ext. 202  pkim@dol.ca
Debbie Walsh, Pastoral Minister, ext. 203  dwalsh@dol.ca
Sylvain Patry, Coordinator of Youth Ministry, ext. 206    spatry@dol.ca
Doug Manners, Business Administrator, ext. 205 dmanners@dol.ca
Deacon Gaston Mabaya,  gmabaya@dol.ca

ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT
Jolanda Squire, ext. 208 jsquire@dol.ca

PARISH SECRETARY
Mary Cole, ext. 201  stmichlon@dol.ca

CUSTODIAN/HALL COORDINATOR
Laszlo Molnar, ext. 210 lmolnar@dol.ca

PRE-AUTHORIZED MONTHLY SUNDAY 
OFFERTORY GIFT (PAG)
Contact Jolanda Squire at ext. 208

FINANCE COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSON  Cherylann Grace

PASTORAL COUNCIL CHAIRPERSON Theresa O’Leary

SCHEDULE OF EUCHARISTIC CELEBRATIONS
Saturday   5:00 p.m.
Sunday   8:30 a.m., 10:30 a.m. & 12:30 p.m. 
St. Josephine Bakhita (African Caribbean Catholic 
Community) Mass - 4th Sunday of each month at 2:30 p.m.

WEEKDAY MASSES
Monday & Saturday  No mass
Tuesday & Thursday   12:00 noon
Wednesday & Friday   8:00 a.m.

PARISH SCHOOLS
St. Kateri School    519-675-4410

St. Mark's School    519-675-4421

St. Michael's School    519-675-4424

St. Catherine of Siena School    519-675-4437

Mother Teresa Secondary School   519-675-4433

MINISTRIES TO CHILDREN
Restart date to be advised.

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION
Saturday 9:00 am to 10:00 am or by appointment.

SACRAMENTS
Baptism – 1st Sunday of each month at 2:00pm or any Sunday Mass

Baptismal Preparation – Contact Fr. Paul Kim

Marriage – Arrangements to be made at least six months in advance

Marriage Preparation – tba

Priesthood/Religious Life – Fr. Daniel Bombardier, Fr. Paul Kim

Sacrament of the Sick – available upon request

First Reconciliation (Gr. 2) - registration required in December 

First Communion (Gr. 2) - registration required in December 

Confirmation (Gr. 8) - registration required in September

COMMUNION TO THE SICK: Contact the Parish Office.

CATHOLIC WOMEN'S LEAGUE (CWL): President – Dorothy Solomon

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS: Grand Knight - Marty McAllister

PRAYER LINE: Prayer requests are received at 
stmichlon@dol.ca or phone 519-433-6689

OFFICE HOURS
Monday to Friday 8:30 a.m. - Noon & 1:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m.

St. Michael's Parish
511 CHEAPSIDE ST., LONDON, ONTARIO N5Y 3X5               PHONE 519-433-6689

E-MAIL: stmichlon@dol.ca            www.stmichaelslondon.ca

A Welcoming Eucharistic Community, Sharing Faith and Reaching Out to All

DONOHUE
FUNERAL HOME

Only KROWN provides a product in the market today that does not contain any

solvents and is non-toxic. THIS MAKES KROWN ENVIRONMENTALLY FRIENDLY!

Only KROWN can be effectively sprayed in ANY type of WEATHER and in ANY season

Recommended

Items for Bulletin due by noon Monday.1140 Sunningdale Rd. E.  519.660.6815  www.springhillflowers.com

Weddings & Special
Events are our Passion

Expect Elegance &
Attention to Detail
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SPOT

John Donohue, Patrick Donohue
We will assist in all areas of bereavement, be it burial, cremation,

pre-need or at-need services.
362 Waterloo St. at King    519-434-2708   donohuefuneralhome.ca

Year Round Service
Computerized Preparation

Bookkeeping Services

www.londonkrown.com

Mike Beukeboom  519.432.3337
Book your next appt. at 565 Glasgow St.
*KROWN will not void manufacturer's warranty.

Complete Family
Dental Care

Dr. Giulio Spagnuolo
info@wesmiledentistry.ca

81 Oxford Street West
519-661-0042

www.WeSmileDentistry.ca

SPOT

Dr. Paul Pispidikis
586 Oxford St. E.  

519-435-1263
www.ChiropracticLondon.ca

H A R R I S
FUNERAL HOME LTD

220 St. James St. at Richmond
Steve Harris

519-433-7253

the Esthene Dental centrethe Esthene Dental centre
John Demarco, DDS

879 Waterloo St.  519-672-5373 • theesthenecentre.com

118-1920 Dundas St.      519-457-7670
www.argyletaxservice.com     argyletaxservice@gmail.com

SPOT

HANGING

LOCAL
LOCAL
LOCAL

KENSINGTON VILLAGE
Offering Compassion,

Comfort and Care
Retirement and
Long Term Care

1340 Huron Street

519-455-3910
www.svch.ca

Minute
Brake
& Muffler

Daniel A. Jewellery
Repair And Custom Design

467 Wharncliff  Rd S., Unit 3

Cash for gold

Appraisals while you wait
519-660-8383

DanielAjewellery@hotmail.com

SPOT

Dave Pizzey
Owner~Manager

Independently Owned & Operated Since 1887 LOGAN FUNERAL HOME
371 Dundas Street, London, Ontario

www.loganfh.ca            519-433-6181

Also operating the EVANS FUNERAL HOME,
648 Hamilton Road

St. Peter's Cemetery And
Holy Family Chapel Mausoleum

London's ONLY Catholic Cemetery

806 Victoria Street  519-451-9120
CatholicCemeteries.on.ca

"We Care For The Ones You Love""We Care For The Ones You Love"
7835 Confederation Line, Watford7835 Confederation Line, Watford

519 876 3452519 876 3452
www.BrooksideRetirementLiving.comwww.BrooksideRetirementLiving.com

TO ADVERTISE IN THIS SPACE PLEASE CALL
1-800-268-2637

THE PERFECT
TO ADVERTISE YOUR BUSINESS!

SPOTSPOT

387 Burwell St

519-435-1899

www.londonaudiology.com

709 Wonderland Road North    519-641-1793
westviewfc@rogers.com

www.westviewfuneralchapel.com

1490 Highbury Avenue North    519-457-1397
northview@rogers.com

www.northviewfuneralchapel.com

Trusted
Compassionate

Affordable
Both locations

locally owned and
operated by

Paul Needham

Remember...
Let our advertisers know
you saw their ad here.

Shopping Locally Saves Gas!

Call

1-800-268-2637

for this space
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